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There was a Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Clayton on Wednesday June 15, 2016 at 3:15 p.m. at the Village of Clayton Municipal Building.

PRESENT:


Norma Zimmer, Mayor

Tony Randazzo, Trustee

John Buker, Trustee
ABSENT:
Jeral Forger, Trustee 
Shauna Sherboneau, Trustee
OTHERS:

Michelle E. Gaeta, Clerk

Community Residents: none
Call to Order:

Mayor Norma Zimmer opened the meeting at 3:15 p.m.
The purpose of the meeting is to present Resolution #2016-05 in support of the Northern Border Regional Commission Grant Application for the Historic Infrastructure Improvements Project (NYSDOT Route 970L Project).
Trustee Buker presented the following resolution for Board consideration:

RESOLUTION #2016-05

IN SUPPORT OF NORTHERN BORDER REGIONAL COMMISSION GRANT APPLICATION

FOR THE VILLAGE OF CLAYTON HISTORIC DISTRICT INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT (NYSDOT ROUTE 970L PROJECT)

WHEREAS, a notice of funding availability for the Northern Border Regional Commission 2016 Economic and Infrastructure Development Investment Program was announced for the current round of funding; and 

WHEREAS, the Village of Clayton together with the NYS Dept. of Transportation seeks to undergo highway reconstruction along a portion of NYS Route 970L, commencing on James Street, at the intersection with Mary Street, proceeding north along James Street to the intersection with Riverside, and continuing east along Riverside Drive to the intersection with Webb Street, concluding one block south along Webb Street, terminating at the intersection with Hugunin Street; and

WHEREAS, the project will reconstruct .5 miles of highway in the Village of Clayton, and include the replacement of the pavement, drainage system, curb and sidewalk by the NYS Dept. of Transportation.  The Village intends to upgrade portions of the water and sanitary sewer system, as well as work necessary to underground the overhead electric, telephone and cable lines along Riverside Drive, and upgrade the current street lighting to ornamental lighting in keeping with the historic nature of the downtown business district; and

WHEREAS, developing this infrastructure is essential to advancing Clayton’s economic goals as identified in the community’s Comprehensive Plan and its Local Waterfront Revitalization Program (LWRP); and

WHEREAS, the Village of Clayton has received a $1,000,000 grant award from the 2015 Consolidation Funding Application (CFA) program administered by NYS Empire State Development (ESD), and 

WHEREAS, the Village of Clayton has received a $500,000 grant award from NYS Environmental Protection Fund (EPF) program administered by NYS Department of State (DOS); and 

WHEREAS, a grant award from the Northern Border Regional Commission (NBRC) would provide the funding needed to proceed with this critical infrastructure project that will provide significant economic benefits to Clayton and the North Country region as a whole; and

WHEREAS, the Village of Clayton Board of Trustees fully supports the proposed funding application; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT: 
RESOLVED that Mayor Norma J. Zimmer, as Mayor of the Village of Clayton, is hereby authorized and directed to file an application for funds to the Northern Border Regional Commission requesting the maximum grant amount of $250,000.

The foregoing Resolution was offered by Trustee Buker and seconded by Trustee Randazzo and upon a roll call vote of the Board of Trustees was duly adopted as follows:
	Mayor Zimmer 
	Voting Aye 

	Trustee Buker 
	Voting Aye 

	Trustee Forger 
	ABSENT 

	Trustee Randazzo 
	Voting Aye 

	Trustee Sherboneau 
	ABSENT 


Adjournment: 

Trustee Buker presented a MOTION adjourn the meeting at 3:17 pm.  Trustee Randazzo seconded; the motion was carried.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle E. Gaeta, Clerk
